PROPERTY LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
9th November, 2010

Meeting commenced:
3.10 p.m.
"
ended:
3.20 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor David Lancaster - in the Chair

Councillor Alice Smyth

Richard Wynne - Director of Property and Manager, Urban Vision


Peter Openshaw - Associate Director, Urban Vision

Andy Hamer - Officer Accommodation Manager, Urban Vision


Brian Enright - Principal Planning Officer, Sustainable Regeneration

Bernadette Elder - Community Development Manager, New Deal for 



Communities

Paul Dyson - Asset Management Officer


Mike Relph - Senior Democratic Services

38.
APOLOGY

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Rob Pickering.
39.
MINUTES

The minutes of the briefing held on 29th October, 2010, was agreed as a correct record.

40.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following item, as detailed in Minute 41 below, on the grounds that, it involves the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in Paragraph 3 of Schedule 12A to the Act.

41.
DECISION TAKEN UNDER DELEGATED AUTHORITY

A report was submitted on the following matter, which was dealt with as indicated by the Lead Member for Property, in accordance with the powers delegated to him in the appropriate paragraphs of the City Council's Scheme of Delegation.


Relocation of Oliver’s Sports Academy and Youth Club

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT approval be given to the relocation of Oliver’s Gym and Sports Academy to Unit 9 Orchard Street Industrial Estate subject to a change of use being granted.



(2)  THAT approval be given to an annual community use rent amounting to £3,000 per annum for a period of three years.



(3)  THAT approval be given to the relocation of Oliver’s Youth Club into the refurbished St. Sebastian's Centre, Douglas Green, subject to a covenant being agreed with the Catholic Diocese of Salford and placed on the building, restricting it to solely community use purposes for a minimum period of 35 years.

In agreeing the item, Councillor David Lancaster requested that, the issues in relation to rates and utility fees, detailed in the proposed head of terms, be checked and revised if necessary, prior to the relocation proceeding.
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